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Honorary Secretary’s Report 2009/10
This has been a very busy year for UCU Scotland.  We have been proactive and effective in our organising, campaigning and lobbying and firm in defending the interests of our members.   

Organising

Organising has been high on the agenda of UCU Scotland over the past year, particularly since we welcomed Claire Johnston, Branch Development Organiser, to our team in January 2009. Claire has been working closely with branches and local associations, supporting them to devise and implement branch development plans, assisting with local campaigns, and recruiting new workplace reps.   As we move forward to what is likely to be a challenging time for our sector, it will be vital that organising is prioritised within the union.  UCU Scotland held its first Anti Casualisation Committee meeting in March 2010, and intends that the Committee takes forward key organising work to ensure UCU Scotland is effectively representing hourly paid and fixed term staff.  UCU Scotland successfully bid for European Social Fund resources to facilitate a series of Early Careers Seminars to support this work, with the Seminars scheduled for the next couple of months. 

Training and Development 

The past year has seen a new focus on the importance of training and development opportunities for branch officers and UCU Scotland reps.  A successful Branch Officers' seminar was held in September 2009, to support officers to develop and take forward organising initiatives.   Three caseworker training sessions were held in February - March 2010, as well as Green Reps training, and the TUC Reps Training course is being provided.  Equality Reps training is being held in Scotland in May/June, and a training needs analysis survey is currently taking stock of the needs of our reps and members. 

Equality 

Following resolutions of Congress and discussions with Rachel Curley, Head of Equality, UCU Scotland held its inaugural Equality Network in November 2009, with a second gathering planned for May 2010.  The meeting received presentations on the Gender Equality Duty from the Close the Gap Project, and discussed the shape of future meetings.  UCU Scotland has inputted into UCU's Equality Scheme, consulting with branches and members, as well as our Equality Network, to arrive at three priority areas of action for Scotland.  The Executive agreed that these would be on equal pay, establishing the Anti Casualisation Committee and supporting those on casualised contracts, and supporting and embedding the UCU Scotland Equality and Human Rights Network.  Work is moving forward on these matters.

Redundancies 

Elaine Smith MSP tabled a motion on the redundancy situation in Scotland and SNP MSP Christina McKelvie tabled an amendment both supporting UCU. In total the motions gained 32 signatures.
Stirling

The mass lobby of Stirling University Court on 19th October was a huge success. UCU is now taking legal action over the University’s failings to conduct timely and meaningful consultations over redundancies.  We had a positive outcome from Case Management Discussions in January, and are now preparing for the full hearing in the Employment Tribunal which is due in the summer.
GCU 

UCU supported the rally against the compulsory redundancy of two staff.

Statutes 

Stirling University went to the Privy Council with substantial changes to the statutes whereby all employment matters would be removed to the lesser ordnances which can be modified without recourse to the Privy Council or Scottish Parliament.  Most older universities are now following this lead which will mean the loss of protection against compulsory redundancy and the removal of an independent appeal process.  The loss of this protection will mean that universities will be less inclined to offer favourable voluntary severance schemes or dismissal settlements in the future.  UCU has been negotiating with management to ensure that revised Ordinances do provide the necessary protection for our members.
Parliamentary Lobbies

The day after the new Cabinet Secretary was appointed, UCU held a successful lobby of the Scottish Parliament on Wednesday 2 December with speakers from the main parties.

UCU held a successful lobby outside the Scottish Parliament on Wednesday 27 January to oppose cuts to the teacher education budget.

STUC

UCU Scotland attended STUC where their three motions on the Future of Higher Education, Immigration and Individual Employment Disputes and Mediation were all passed. 

Terry Brotherstone was elected to the STUC General Council and visited China as part of an STUC delegation.

Funding

Draft Budget

UCU Scotland welcomed the increase in the draft Scottish Budget Bill for 2010/11for universities with the government realising the importance of higher education in a recession. The recurrent funding for higher education has risen by almost 4%, well above the average increase of the overall Scottish budget. 
Teacher Education
However, the Bill included a slash in the teacher training budget from £30 to £22.1 million. The union criticised the Scottish government for imposing a ridiculous hire and fire regime in teacher training in Scotland. We also called on the Government to ensure teacher educators are not lost to the profession by reconsidering such a large and sudden cut in funding. 

Political work 
UCU gave evidence to the Scottish Parliament Economy Committee on the recession and skills highlighting the increase in applications and the need high level skills.

UUC has met with all the spokespersons throughout the year and attended the SNP trade union group.

MSPs have asked questions on the Statutes, academic freedom, the levels of student maintenance compared to England, teacher education and estates strategies.
UCU Scotland attended the inaugural Scottish Parliament cross party group on Universities which has now discussed topics of Student Finance and hardship, impact of HEIs on regional economies, the Rectors group, and Graduate Employment.

UCU Scotland had a large presence at the STUC and NUS receptions at the Scottish Parliament, the former as part of trade union week.

Conferences

UCU Scotland held fringe meetings at the SNP and Conservative conferences and had stalls at the Liberal Democrat and Labour Conferences in conjunction with NUS Scotland.

Submissions
· Scottish Government consultation on £30 million for student maintenance.

· Scottish Funding Council, SFC, second consultation on Learning to Work 

· SFC Equality and diversity support consultation

· SFC teaching funding subject price groups consultation

· UK funding councils’ second consultation on the Research Excellence Framework 

· Protection of vulnerable groups: consultation on secondary legislation

· NUS Still in the Red publication

HE/FE Roundtable meetings
UCU Scotland has attended two meetings of the roundtable at the last meeting the new Cabinet Secretary agreed with the need to “take stock” on higher education in Scotland, but indicated that he needed time to consider the most appropriate way to do so. 

Previously the former Cabinet Secretary indicated she expected institutions to adhere to best practice and engage with trade unions in dealing with redundancies, she also underlined her commitment to equality matters. 
Marches

The UCU Scotland banner got a good airing at various events including the St Andrew's Day anti-racism rally, the climate change rally, the education cuts rally and the lobby of Scottish Parliament, ensuring our union was visible and engaged in key campaigns.

Bologna Process

The Scottish Bologna Stakeholders Group produced a leaflet to promote the Bologna process and set out the future challenges around mobility of staff and students.  UCU Scotland is a signatory to the leaflet which includes a supporting statement from the President. 
Recently departed
We communicated our condolences on the deaths of Bill Speirs, the former STUC General Secretary and Michael Pittilo, Principal of Robert Gordon’s University.
Communications

We are now bang up to date with our communications:  UCU Scotland is now on Twitter and we have maintained more conventional communications with bulletins for members and a weekly email for branches.
Motions from 2009 Congress

1. ACADEMIC STAFF STATUTE as above

2. FUTURE OF HIGHER EDUCATION
· Motion carried at STUC

· Worked with STUC and other campus unions to lobby and campaign
3.
“NEW HORIZONS” REPORT

Wrote to Chair of Court, Abertay Dundee University and Cabinet Secretary drawing attention to resolution and dangers of the Abertay pathways proposals
4.
EDUCATION FUNDING AND TUITION FEES

Included proposal for no tuition fees for UK domiciled students in policy responses and submissions to Scottish Government
5 & 6.
POINTS BASED IMMIGRATION
· Motion carried at STUC 

· Worked with STUC to lobby and campaign on this issue and publicised widely

· Promoted UCU guidance to all branches on the issue

7 & 8.  REDUNDANCIES, as above.

9 & 10. HOURLY PAID STAFF & CAMPAIGNING FOR HOURLY PAID STAFF

· Supported branch negotiations to achieve fractionalised contracts, Pay Framework implementation for hourly paid staff
· Wrote to Cabinet Secretary and SFC Chief Executive
· Worked with UCU HE team to gather and disseminate best practice
· Sought information from branches on ‘contracts for services’, and advised on negotiating and campaign tactics
· Supported branches/hourly paid reps in developing collective grievances and negotiating claims for casualised 
· Scottish briefing for branch reps to promote hourly paid campaign
11.
INDIVIDUAL EMPLOYMENT DISPUTES AND MEDIATION

· Motion carried at STUC Congress 2009

· Supported Dundee UCU in University’s Early Dispute Resolution scheme
· Seminar on mediation in November 2009
12.
CONTRACTUAL FINANCIAL TARGETS

Wrote to Chair of Governing Body of Glasgow School of Art
13. USS PENSION SCHEME – REFERRED MOTION

· Sought Geraldine Egan (UCU Pensions Officer)’s advice 

· UCU Honorary Secretary took part in USS Review Group

14. SCOTTISH EQUALITY NETWORKS

· Consulted Rachel Curley, Head of UCU Equality Unit
· Held inaugural equality network meeting
· Included information in electronic newsletters
· Inputted into UCU’s Equality Scheme, and one of our priorities is on embedding the UCU Scotland Equality and Human Rights Network
15. CLIMATE CHANGE

· Promoted UCU network of environmental reps and UCU training courses
· Supported climate change events in Scotland including participation in the Wave demonstration
16 & 17.  PALESTINE AND GAZA


Supported motion at STUC and attended and participated in STUC seminar on the Boycott, Disinvestment & Sanctions campaign.  Immediate Past President been involved in STUC Palestine Working Group, and represented the STUC at BDS event in Montpellier, France.  Participated in UCU's Palestine Conference December 2009
18.
ARMS EMBARGO AND AFFILIATION TO CAMPAIGN AGAINST THE ARMS TRADE

· Donated to Campaign Against Arms Trade
· Circulated branches on ethical investments policy
19.
RULES REVIEW

· Working Party drew up proposals for rules revision
20.
VIOLENCE IN NORTHERN IRELAND

D Bleiman on behalf of UCU Scotland conveyed solidarity message in person to ICTU representatives at STUC Congress 2009 and offered further support
21. GLASGOW CALEDONIAN AND INTO SCOTLAND

Supported Branch

Delegations

STUC 2009:  


Susan Ashworth, Tony Axon, David Bleiman,                                    




Terry 
Brotherstone, Sasha Callaghan, 







Davidson Chademana, Alastair Hunter,
 






Lesley McIntosh,  Carlo Morelli, 
Angela Roger, 





Andy Samuel and Gordon Watson
Black Workers STUC 2009:
Davidson Chademana
Women’s STUC 2009:

Lesley McIntosh and Mary Senior
Officers

President:



Lesley McIntosh (Robert Gordon’s)
Immediate Past President:  
Terry Brotherstone (Aberdeen)
Vice-President:  


Gordon Watson (Strathclyde)

Honorary Secretary:  

Angela Roger (Dundee)

Honorary Treasurer:  

Ann Gow (Glasgow)

Auditors:  Williams and Co. Shotts

Thanks

I wish to record a great debt of gratitude to David Bleiman who left UCU Scotland after a remarkable career of leadership and commitment in the union. 

Mary Senior was appointed David’s successor and we have benefitted from her speedy mastery of the role.   I also wish to record my warmest thanks to all the Staff in the UCU Scotland Office, Ann, Claire, Deborah, Eleanor, and Tony for their enormous hard work and dedication to the union.  

Thank you to the President, Officers and Executive who have all given excellent service during the year.  
Finally, on behalf of all members I wish to thank all Branch Officers and Committees for the way in which they support and represent members’ interests.






























[image: image1.jpg]